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On 27 October 1973 Robert J. Hader spotted a phalarope while scanning Lake Ben-
son for waterfowl; however, he was unable to see it well enough for satisfactory specific 
identification. On the following day Chris Marsh and David Whitehurst found the bird, 
and Marsh was able to wade to within 30 feet of where it was feeding on an island mud-
flat. From the black eye patch, uniform gray back, white forehead, wing pattern, and thick 
bill, it was identified as a Red Phalarope (Phalaropus fulicarius). The solid black bill was 
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puzzling until we learned that immatures may lack the yellow base, which is character-
istic of adults. The bird remained in the vicinity until 31 October and was seen at close 
range by several other observers. Marsh obtained several photographs. 

A search through The Chat showed six previous inland records of the Red 
Phalarope in North Carolina. Perhaps the most interesting record was that of one kept 
alive from 21 to 24 March 1888 at Wake Forest by W.L. Poteat (Chat, 26:55). This record 
was overlooked by the authors of Birds of North Carolina and by Hader in his "Species 
List of Birds of Wake County, N.C." (Chat, 33:53-71). The other inland records are from 
Rocky Mount on 16 November 1939 (Pearson, Brimley, and Brimley, Birds of North 
Carolina, 1942, revised Wray and Davis, 1959); Lenoir on 1 January 1947 (Chat, 11:50); 
Fontana Lake on 2 October 1949 (Chat, 13:72); North Wilkesboro on 16 October (Chat, 
24:24-25), and Fayetteville on 5 December 1960 (Chat, 25:16). 
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